

CAMDEN-FRONTIER BOARD OF EDUCATION

Building & Grounds Committee Meeting - 6:30 PM - February 6, 2023 - HS Office

I. Call to Order & Roll Call

Members Present: Nykol Byrd, Nathan VanAken, Gary Morrison

Discussion Items-II.

- a. Critical Incident Mapping
 - i. Receive \$2000 grant-Provided Ben with contact information
 - ii. Satellite imagery of physical plant-Reviewed current map for potential camera Replacements and additions.
- b. Safety and Security \$52,981
 - i. Safety Infrastructure
 - 1. Camera updates/additions-this is a priority!
 - 2. Window Screening-Not prudent use of funds
 - 3. Security Bollards at Entryways
 - a. Reinforced solid doors at entryways
 - 4. Age appropriate training on gun safety-Contact Conservation club to explore offering Gun Safety on Campus to possibly spurs on Trap Shooting participation
 - 5. Coordination with Laws enforcement
 - 6. Any other school safety product or service necessary to improve or maintain security in buildings

Mascot Retirement

Would like to phase out on own terms, replace classroom signs with CF logo. Future purchases would be made sans Indian Headdress logo

Our Mission

The Camden-Frontier School community including staff, students, parents and stakeholders will provide a foundation of educational opportunities that enable all students to succeed in our changing society.

This is not a public meeting; rather it is a meeting of the Camden-Frontier Board of Education held in public. Provision for public comment is available at the beginning and the end of the meeting. Public comment is limited to three minutes. Speakers must be recognized by the Board President and state their name and address for the official record. Complaints concerning school personnel or students cannot be discussed in an open meeting unless do in compliance with Public Act 267 of 1967. Such complaints should be forwarded to the Superintendent unless he/she is the subject of the complaint in which case it should be processed through the Board President.